Nov. 8, 2019
Dear Parents,
Thank you for your time and attention during parent-teacher conferences.  I enjoy being able to share with you all the growth the children are making!  As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns!
[bookmark: _GoBack]With “winter-like” weather upon us, I wanted to let you know that your child is required to have boots and snow pants in order to play on the playground if there is a layer of snow on the ground.  It is also nice to have them for the warmth!  Your child can wear their snow gear home each night, carry it home in a bag, or they may leave their boots and snow pants in their locker overnight.  (If your child chooses to do this, I will usually send them home on Fridays to be washed!)
Our new sight words this week were:  and, school, your.  Our new sounds were: /v/, /oo/, /y/.
In Math, we began learning the numbers up to 20.  We will not only learn to identify the numbers, but I will really try to get everyone to understand that the “teen” numbers are one group of ten, plus some extra. This sounds like a simple concept, but can be very hard for the young brain to grasp.
We also started a new Science unit this week where we will be learning about the forces of push and pull.  We will learn about what an engineer does and will practice some of the skills an engineer uses.  Finally, we will be utilizing the design process as we solve a problem.
Remember that the Clear Creek Food Drive is going on through Nov. 15.  If your family would like to donate, please send the food items with your child or place the items on the table inside the front door of Clear Creek.  Thank you!
I am sending home the November book order today. If you wish to place an order, please do so by next Friday, Nov. 15. Thanks.
Have a great weekend!                             Mrs. Streblow
